Minutes of the Emergency Planning meeting held on Tuesday January 5th, 2021 at 1:00 pm.

Via: Teleconference call

### **PRESENT:**

MAYOR:

Matt Reimer

#### **ALSO PRESENT:**

CLERK-TREASURER AND EMERGENCY COORDONATOR Karine Lapointe-Pelletier

FIRE CHIEF PUBLIC WORKS SUPERINTEDENT Neil Albright Gord Caza

OFFICE STAFF

Melanie Jensen Mark Brown

# 1. Opening of round table discussion

Discussion started at 1:00 pm

#### 2. Correspondence:

None

### 3. Emergency Planning Topics:

Mayor Matt Reimer asked if during the Pandemic we are allowed to gather in groups of more then 10 as restrictions states. He mentioned that he sees lots of residents walking around in small groups with no masks on and that he has also seen residents gather with more then one household at the same place.

Mayor Matt Reimer has asked if he as Mayor was allowed to ticket/fine non residents?

Chief of Fireman Neil Albright asked if we were allowed to stop out of town people from coming into our community. If we had to stay within our district? and also if your primary residence was here you were allowed but if your primary residence was elsewhere not to be allowed in our community. He has also asked if as employees of the town if we were allowed to ask those who aren't primary residents to leave?

Chief of Fireman was asking why aren't positive cases names released. He has also asked that the Health Unit give us in writing what we can and can't do as a community to prevent the spread of Covid-19.

Mark Brown has asked what the medical Centre has to offer us during the Pandemic? Example: can we walk in to the office, what services are they offering during this time, are the doors locked to the public?

Gord Caza Public works said that they have all necessary PPE for the time being. He said that Larder Lake Township is our back-up. But he asked what if both towns are down with the Covid-19 what do we do then? McGarry and Larder do share trucks that's why he was wondering what to do if we both are unavailable.

Gord Caza said we do have Rick Skelton as a Loader operator for back-up and Richard Desgagne for the Grader operator.

Clerk-Treasurer Karine Lapointe-Pelletier has asked if we are able to stop people from coming into the office without a mask? If we are able to keep the office doors locked until we are back into green zone. We would look into getting am intercom with a buzzer to be able to communicate with customers outside without any contact.

Clerk-Treasurer Karine Lapointe-Pelletier has ask at what point do we stay home as employees? What symptoms should we have to stay home? If our children have any symptoms do we have to stay home?

Clerk-Treasurer Karine Lapointe-Pelletier said that we will keep positing the restrictions as they unfold on social media and on our doors. We will keep residents updated as much as we can.

## **Adjournment**

Discussion ended at 1:50 pm

Clerk-Treasurer